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Report of the Main Committee

Corrigendum

The Main Committee approved the following corrections to the text of
chapter IV.K of the draft platform for action:

Paragraph 246 . Delete the brackets and revise the text to read:

Poverty and environmental degradation are closely
interrelated. While poverty results in certain kinds of
environmental stress, the major cause of the continued
deterioration of the global environment is the unsustainable
pattern of consumption and production, particularly in
industrialized countries, which is a matter of grave
concern, aggravating poverty and imbalances. Rising
sealevels as a result of global warming cause a grave and
immediate threat to people living in island countries and
coastal areas. The use of ozone-depleting substances, such
as products with chlorofluorocarbons, halons and methyl
bromides (from which plastics and foams are made), are
severely affecting the atmosphere, thus allowing excessive
levels of harmful ultraviolet rays to reach the Earth’s
surface and having severe effects on the health of people
such as higher rates of skin cancer, eye damage and weakened
immune systems. They also have severe effects on the
environment, including harm to crops and ocean life.

Paragraph 247 . Delete the brackets and revise the text to read:

All States and all people shall cooperate in the essential
task of eradicating poverty as an indispensable requirement
for sustainable development, in order to decrease the

95-25568 (E) /...



A/CONF.177/L.5/Add.15/Corr.1
English
Page 2

disparities in standards of living and better meet the needs
of the majority of the people of the world. Hurricanes,
typhoons and other natural disasters and, in addition, the
destruction of resources, violence, displacements and other
effects associated with war, armed and other conflicts, the
use and testing of nuclear weaponry, and foreign occupation
can also contribute to environmental degradation. The
deterioration of natural resources displaces communities,
especially women, from income-generating activities while
greatly adding to unremunerated work. In both urban and
rural areas, environmental degradation results in negative
effects on the health, well-being and quality of life of the
population at large, especially girls and women of all ages.
Particular attention and recognition should be given to the
role and the special situation of women living in rural
areas and those working in the agricultural sector, where
access to training, land, natural and productive resources,
credit, development programmes and cooperative structures
can help them increase their participation in sustainable
development. Environmental risks in the home and workplace
may have a disproportionate impact on women’s health because
of women’s different susceptibilities to the toxic effects
of various chemicals. These risks to women’s health are
particularly high in urban areas, as well as in low-income
areas where there is a high concentration of polluting
industrial facilities.

Paragraph 252 . Delete the bracketed text and revise the paragraph to read:

In addressing the lack of adequate recognition and support
for women’s contribution to conservation and management of
natural resources and safeguarding the environment,
Governments and other actors should promote an active and
visible policy of mainstreaming a gender perspective in all
policies and programmes, including, as appropriate, an
analysis of the effects on women and men, respectively,
before decisions are taken.

Paragraph 253 (c ). Delete the brackets and revise the text to read:

Encourage, subject to national legislation and consistent
with the Convention on Biological Diversity, the effective
protection and use of the knowledge, innovations and
practices of women of indigenous and local communities,
including practices relating to tradition medicines,
biodiversity and indigenous technologies, and endeavour to
ensure that these are respected, maintained, promoted and
preserved in an ecologically sustainable manner and promote
their wider application with the approval and involvement of
the holders of such knowledge. In addition, safeguard the
existing intellectual property rights of these women as
protected under national and international law. Work
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actively, where necessary, to find additional ways and means
for the effective protection and use of such knowledge,
innovations and practices, subject to national legislation
and consistent with the Convention on Biological Diversity
and relevant international law, encourage fair and equitable
sharing of benefits arising from the utilization of such
knowledge, innovation and practices.

Paragraph 258 (c ). Delete the brackets and revise the text to read:

Ensure the full compliance with relevant international
obligations, including where relevant, the Basel Convention
and other conventions relating to the transboundary movement
of hazardous wastes (which include toxic wastes) and the
IAEA Code of Practice relating to the movement of
radioactive wastes; enact and enforce regulations for
environmentally sound management related to safe storage and
movements; consider taking action towards the prohibition of
those movements which are unsafe and insecure and ensure the
strict control and management of hazardous wastes and
radioactive waste, in accordance with relevant international
and regional obligations and eliminate the exportation of
such wastes to countries that, individually or through
international agreements, prohibit their importation.
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